
    
 
 
 

 
BEAUMONT CHERRY VALLEY WATER DISTRICT 

AGENDA 
REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Wednesday, April 09, 2008 – 7:00PM 
560 Magnolia Avenue, Beaumont, CA 92223 

 
Assistance for the Disabled: If you are disabled in any way and need accommodation to participate in 
the meeting, please call Blanca Marin Administrative Assistant, at (951) 845-9581 Ext. 23 for assistance so 
the necessary arrangements can be made. 
 
1. Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance, Invocation, Roll Call- President Chatigny 
 
2. Adoption and Adjustment of Agenda (additions and/or deletions)  

 
3. Public Input 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT:  Anyone wishing to address the Board of Directors on any matter not on the agenda 
of this meeting may do so now.  Anyone wishing to speak on an item on the agenda may do so at 
the time the Board considers that item.  All persons wishing to speak must fill out a "Request to Speak" 
form and give it to the Secretary at the beginning of the meeting.  The forms are available on the table 
at the back of the room.  There is a three (3) minute limit on public comments.  Sharing or passing time 
to another speaker is not permitted.  Please do not repeat what was said by a previous speaker except 
to note agreement with that speaker.  Thank you for your cooperation. 
 
4.    Adoption of the Minutes of the Regular Meeting of March 12, 2008 
 

BALL  M S A N 
DOPP  M S A N 
LASH  M S A N 
PARKS  M S A N 
CHATIGNY  M S A N 

 
5.  Finance Committee Reports and Recommendations 
      

a. Approval and Payment of Invoices for the Month of March 2008 
 

BALL  M S A N 
DOPP  M S A N 
LASH  M S A N 
PARKS  M S A N 
CHATIGNY  M S A N 

 
b. Acceptance of  the March 2008 Miscellaneous Income Report 
 

BALL  M S A N 
DOPP  M S A N 
LASH  M S A N 
PARKS  M S A N 
CHATIGNY  M S A N 
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6.  Action Items 

 
a. Board Members’ Handbook 

 
BALL  M S A N 
DOPP  M S A N 
LASH  M S A N 
PARKS  M S A N 
CHATIGNY  M S A N 

 
b. Annexation Request APN 418-3410-304, Joe Alston 
 

BALL  M S A N 
DOPP  M S A N 
LASH  M S A N 
PARKS  M S A N 
CHATIGNY  M S A N 

 
c. Selection of a Director to Serve as the District’s JPIA Representative 
 

 BALL  M S A N 
DOPP  M S A N 
LASH  M S A N 
PARKS  M S A N 
CHATIGNY  M S A N 

 
7.  Discussion Items 
 

• Fishing Derby at Recreation and Recharge site in cooperation with Recreation 
and Park District 

• Request for Proposals for the Treasurer Position 
 

8.  Reports 
 
a)  Directors’ Reports 

 
b)  General Manager’s Report 
 

• Recharge Facility 
• New Office 
• Wells 25 and 29 
• District issues 
• Articles from Press Enterprise and the San Bernardino Sun 
 

9.  Announcements 
 

• Fifth Annual Water Symposium, May 1, 2008  from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
at Casino Morongo 

 
10. Adjournment   
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RECORD OF THE MINUTES OF THE 

REGULAR MEETING OF THE  
BEAUMONT CHERRY VALLEY WATER DISTRICT 

March 12, 2008   
 
1. Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance, Invocation, Roll Call- President Chatigny 
 
President Chatigny called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m., 815 E. 12th Street, 
Beaumont, California.  Those responding to roll call were President Chatigny, Vice 
President Lash, Directors Ball, Dopp and Parks.  Also present were the General 
Manager, C.J. Butcher, Assistant General Manager, Anthony Lara and Legal Counsel, 
Gerald Shoaf.  President Chatigny led the pledge and Director Parks recited the 
invocation. 
 
2. Adoption and Adjustment of Agenda (additions and/or deletions)  

 
Vice President Lash moved to approve the agenda as presented.  Director Dopp 
seconded.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 
3. Public Input 
 
President Chatigny invited Patsy Reeley to address the Board on an item not on the 
agenda.  Mrs. Reeley addressed the Board regarding a response letter to several 
questions that she had submitted to the Board a couple of months ago regarding 
uncollected fees for meters installed and delinquent accounts.  
 
President Chatigny invited Mark Campbell to address the Board on an item not on 
the agenda.  Mr. Campbell presented to the Board a request to waive the delinquent 
water bill for property located at 1155 N. Shooting Star as the property was bank 
owned and currently in escrow. 
 
4.    Adoption of the Minutes of the Regular Meeting of February 13, 2008 
 
After discussion, Director Parks moved to adopt the minutes of February 13, 2008.  
Vice President Lash seconded.  The motion passed by the following roll call: 
 
Ayes:  Dopp, Lash, Chatigny 
Nays:  Ball and parks 
Absent: None 
Abstain: None 
 
5.  Finance Committee Reports and Recommendations 
      

a. Acceptance of January 2008 Financial Statement 
 

Vice President Lash reported that the Committee met to review the January 2008 
Financial Statement, questions were asked and answered accordingly. 
 
General Manager, C.J. Butcher, explained the memorandum from Julie Salinas and 
stated that staff followed the recommendations from Mr. Branchflower and Mayer 
Hoffman McCann to post payment of invoices in the corresponding year (2007) and 
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that is the reason the amount of some invoices do not show on the Financial 
Statement Report for January and February 2008.  He further indicated that there was 
a letter presented from Mr. Aklufi regarding the authorization of payment to different 
organizations like STWMA and STWMA PC No 1. 
 
Mr. Andrew J. Schlange, representative for STWMA and STWMA PC No 1, explained to 
the Board and the public that Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District Board does not 
have the authority to approve payment to STWMA and STWMA PC No 1.  He further 
explained how the process works as to approve invoices as stated in the contract for 
these different agencies.  Mr. Schlange stated that the Board approves the budget 
for the STWMA and STWMA PC No 1.  He further explained that the STWMA and 
STWMA PC No 1 are part of a Joint Powers Agency that follows government code 
section 6500.  Mr. Schlange invited the Board to request to view any financial 
statements for STWMA and STWMA PC No 1 whenever needed. 
 
President Chatigny requested that the Finance and Audit Committee do a study to 
create a separate account for the STWMA and PC No 1 and present their findings to 
the full board to make a decision. 

 
After a brief discussion Vice President Lash moved to accept the January 2008 Financial 
Statement.  Director Dopp seconded.  The motion passed by the following roll call: 

 
Ayes:  Dopp. Lash, Chatigny 
Nays:  Parks and Ball 
Absent:  None  
Abstain:  None 
 

b. Acceptance of February 2008 Financial Statement 
 
President Chatigny invited Luwana Ryan to address the Board on this item.  Mrs. Ryan 
spoke regarding page seven of the Financial Statement Report. 
 
After a lengthy discussion, Vice President Lash moved to accept the February 2008 
Financial Statement.  Director Dopp seconded.  The motion passed by the following roll 
call: 

 
Ayes:  Dopp, Lash, Chatigny 
Nays:  Parks and Ball 
Absent:  None 
Abstain:  None 
 

c. Approval and Payment of Invoices for the Month of February 2008 
 
After a lengthy discussion Director Ball requested that a list of the invoices that were paid 
for work done in 2007 be provided to the full Board. 
 
After Discussion, Vice President Lash moved to accept the payment of invoices for the 
month of February 2008.  Director Dopp seconded.  The motion passed by the following 
roll call: 

 
Ayes:  Dopp, Lash, Chatigny 
Nays:  Parks, Ball 
Absent:  None  
Abstain:  None 
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d. Acceptance of  the Miscellaneous Income Report 
 

After no discussion, Director Dopp moved to accept the Miscellaneous Income Report.  
Director Ball seconded.  The motion passed unanimously. 

  
6.  Action Items 
 

a. Appointment of John Branchflower to the Treasurer Position 
 

President Chatigny invited Barbara Voigt to address the Board on this item.  Mrs. Voigt 
stated that she thinks it is very inappropriate to hire Mr. Branchflower as the District 
Treasurer. 
  
President Chatigny invited Luwana Ryan to address the Board on this item.  Mrs. Ryan 
spoke against the hiring of Mr. Branchflower. 
 
President Chatigny recommended that Mr. Branchflower continue working with the 
District to prepare the controller’s Report. 
 
After discussion Director Ball moved to table this item and that the District continues with 
Mr. Branchflower’s services until he is done with the Controller’s Report and direct staff to 
do an RFP to bring back to the full Board for approval and then place an ad in the local 
newspaper for the Treasurer’s position.  Director Parks seconded.  The motion passed 
unanimously. 

 
b. Board Members’ Handbook 

 
 Legal Counsel, Gerald Shoaf stated that he is still working on the Board Member’s 
Handbook. 
 
No action was taken on this item. 

 
c. Correspondence Received from President of the Cherry Valley Water 

Company, Doyle Murray 
 

 President Chatigny invited Mr. Doyle Murray to address the Board on this item.  Mr. 
Murray stated that they are having problems completing the annexation.  
 
President Chatigny appointed himself and Vice President Lash as an Ad-hoc Committee 
to meet with the Cherry Valley Water Company Committee and staff to discuss this item. 
 
A representative of the Cherry Valley Water Company stated that the reason that the 
CVWC requested annexation was due to the high nitrates found in their wells, higher 
than the allowed nitrate level to blend.  She stated that the Cherry Valley Water 
Company is dependent on water from the Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District. 
 
No action was taken on this item. 

 
d. District Engineer “At Will Employment Contract” 
 

After a lengthy discussion, President Chatigny moved to accept Mr. Reichenberger’s At 
Will Employment Contract with the deletion of item 19 on page three.  Vice President 
Lash seconded.  The motion passed by the following roll call:  
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Ayes:  Dopp, Lash, Chatigny 
Nays:  Parks and Ball 
Absent: None 
Abstain: None 
 

e. Annexation Request APNs 404-190-004 and 404-190-008 
 

General Manager, C.J. Butcher, stated that the requester had contacted the office and 
changed the APN’s to 404-190-001, 404-190-007 and 404-190-008. 
 
President Chatigny invited Alex Irshaid, from RAMCAM Engineering to address the Board 
regarding this item.  Mr. Irshaid informed the public and the Board of the different 
buildings that will be constructed on these parcels. 
 
After Discussion, Vice President Lash moved to approve the annexation request and 
issue a Will Serve letter.  Director Dopp seconded.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 
f. Directorial Division Boundary Study 2008 

 
Legal Counsel. Gerald Shoaf reported that the District is not required to adjust 
boundaries to reflect population’s equality but if the District wants to do it, it is required 
to do it more than 120 days before the election. 
 
General Manager, C.J. Butcher reminded the Board that a directorial division study was 
done in 2006 and Mr. Reichenberger had suggested that a study be done in 2008 due to 
the population growth.  
 
After discussion Vice President Lash moved to table this item until further boundary 
studies are done and reports be brought back to the Board with an updated map with 
names of streets included.  Director Dopp seconded the motion.  The motion passed 
unanimously. 
 

g. Detachment Request, Monty and Gina Sorensen 
 

General Manager, C.J. Butcher, suggested that the District Engineer do an analysis and 
bring it back to the full Board.   
 
After Discussion, Director Parks moved to table this item until further study is done and 
reported back to the full Board.  Vice President Lash seconded.  The motion passed 
unanimously. 

 
h. Approval of O’Reilly Public Relations Firm for Public Information and 

Awareness Services  
 

President Chatigny invited Luwana Ryan to address the Board on this item.  Mrs. Ryan 
requested that the Board rectify the need for a PR firm. 
 
President Chatigny invited Patsy Reeley to address the Board on this item.  Mrs. Reeley 
spoke against the hiring of a PR firm. 
 
General Manager, C.J. Butcher, reported that an RFP was sent out to three different firms 
and O’Reilly Public Relations Firm was the only one that sent a response proposal. 
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After a lengthy discussion, Vice President Lash moved to approve O’Reilly Public 
Relations Firm for the Public Information and Awareness Services.  President Chatigny 
seconded.  The motion passed by the following roll call: 
 
Ayes:  Dopp, Lash, Chatigny 
Nays:  Parks and Ball 
Absent: None 
Abstain: None 

 
i. Resolution 2008-01 Establishing a Wastewater Capital Reserve Fund in 

Accordance with the State Water Resources Control Board’s Requirements of 
the State Revolving Fund 

 
 After discussion Vice President Lash moved to approve Resolution 2008-01.  President 
Chatigny seconded.  The motion passed unanimously. 

  
j. Resolution 2008-02  Dedicating a Revenue Source for Repayment of State 

Water Resources Control Board State Revolving Fund  
 

 After discussion Vice President Lash moved to approve Resolution 2008-02.  President 
Chatigny seconded.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 
k. Resolution 2008-03 Authorizing and Directing General Manager, C.J. Butcher 

to sign and File for and on Behalf of the Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District  
a Financial Assistance Application from the State Water Resources Control 
Board for the Design and Construction of  the Recycle Water Project 

 
Barbara Voigt requested that the date of the acceptance of the Negative Declaration 
be provided to her. 
 
 After discussion Vice President Lash moved to approve Resolution 2008-03.  President 
Chatigny seconded.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 
7.  Discussion Items 
 

a) Employee Complaint 
 

Legal Counsel, Gerald Shoaf, stated that the employee is requesting a public 
apology due to the fact that Director Ball still directed the employee to add items in 
the agenda after being told not to do it anymore. 
 
Administrative Assistant, Ms. Marin, stated that she received a phone call from a 
reporter who was sitting in the audience and the reporter questioned her as to know if 
Mr. Butcher had written the memorandum regarding this item.  She also stated that 
this reporter further disclosed details that were discussed in closed session regarding 
this item.   
 
Legal Counsel, Gerald Shoaf, stated that “What occurred and what is said in closed 
session is not to be repeated without full Board approval, it is a violation of 
confidence.” 
 
Vice President Lash requested that since it has happened again, there should be 
something done to prevent it from happening again. 
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Legal Counsel, Gerald Shoaf, stated that maybe the Board needs to revisit what was 
agreed on before. 
 
President Chatigny stated that the Board needs a handbook and the Board is working 
in the right direction to achieve this. 
 
Director Ball denied speaking to the reporter (Mona) until 4:00 p.m., that evening.  
Director Ball stated that he was sorry “that the General Manager who is the Board 
Secretary as well as the Board Treasurer has submitted Board minutes and Financial 
Statements that are incomplete or not factual.”  He stated that he spoke to Legal 
Counsel regarding the inaccurate reporting of the minutes and how the Board action 
and direction was changed.  He further stated that if a Director request to have an 
item added to the agenda, then it should be granted.  He stated that he did not 
mean to sound directorial when making these requests. 
 
Director Ball stated that he had requested an item regarding nepotism to be added 
to the agenda and the General Manager has chosen not to add it to the agenda.  In 
summary, he stated that he is sorry that Ms.Marin felt this was harassment but it was 
not his intention.  He expressed that he wants to continue to work in harmony with her.  
He stated that he knows that Ms. Marin does not have the responsibility to add any 
items to the agenda.   
 
Administrative Assistant, Ms. Marin, thanked Director Ball for the apology and insisted 
that the Board follows through with tonight’s decision and any requests need to be 
directed through the chain of command. 
 
Discussion went on regarding the need to create a policy on conduct of meetings 
including preparation of agendas and all requests to add items to agendas be 
directed to management and the decision to add item or deny the request be 
communicated to the requester by management. 
  
Vice President Lash moved to enter a policy that all correspondence to add agenda 
items be directed to General Manager, Assistant General Manager or Business 
Manager before it goes to staff and that the requester be informed of the decision to 
add items so that the requester has the opportunity to discuss the decision with the 
President of the Board.  Director Chatigny seconded.  The motion passed 
unanimously. 
 

b) Closing of District Business Office on April 3rd and 4th to Move into the New 
Office 

 
General Manager, C.J. Butcher, requested closure on the 3rd and the 4th as the 
furniture for the new building will be delivered on the 2nd of April and employees of 
the District and a moving company will be required to move computers and personal 
items to the new building.  
 
President Chatigny moved to close the District office on April 3rd and 4th.  Director 
Dopp seconded.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 
8.  Reports 
 
a) Director’s Reports 

 
Director Parks reported that in the month of February 24 acre-feet of water were 
delivered to the Little San Gorgonio Creek spreading grounds and 295 feet was 
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delivered to the BCVWD ponds.  The spreading was shut down for at least ten days for 
the installation of spare pumps.  No water will be delivered to the ponds during this 
period. Consideration of the MOU with BCVWD regarding operation of Little San 
Gorgonio Creek recharge so the agreements still in draft form. 
 
b) General Manager’s Report 
 

• Recharge Facility – General Manager reported that all that is left to do is the 
installation of the water fountains 

• New Office – The office will be ready to be occupied on the 2nd of April 
• Wells 25,26 and 29 – Wells 25 and 29 are about 90% complete 
• Update on District Audits – The audits are in the final stage of review and will 

be delivered to the District by the end of March 
• Recreation and Park District and BCVWD Ad-hoc meeting update – Vice 

President Lash stated that the meeting was very productive and a lot of 
emergency awareness was discussed.   

 
General Manager, C.J. Butcher, stated that the two committees agreed on sending 
the agreement to the Legal Counsel to include bulleted from the memorandum. 
 
Vice President Lash moved to give memorandum to Legal Counsel to include 
bulleted items to draft agreement to present to Recreation and Park.  Director Dopp 
seconded.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 
Lengthy discussion followed between the public and the Board regarding the 
outstanding amount that the Recreation and Park needs to pay to the District, the 
reasons the District is not replacing the Well at Michigan Avenue, and discussed the 
bulleted items in detail.  

 
Vice President Lash moved to amend the motion to reflect that the Recreation and 
Park District will pay the delinquent amount separate.   
 
Ayes:  Dopp, Parks, Lash, Chatigny  
Nays:  Ball  
Absent: None 
Abstain: None 
 
9.  Announcements 
 

• Fifth Annual Water Symposium, May 1, 2008  from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
at Casino Morongo 

 
Director Parks and Director Ball confirmed their attendance at the Fifth Annual 
Water Symposium on May 1, 2008. 
 
 
10.  Closed Session 

 
a) Pursuant to Government Code Section 54956.9, Discussion and Possible Action          

Regarding Litigation – (1 case) 
 

• BCVWD vs. Hal Hays 
 

President Chatigny adjourned the meeting to Closed Session at 10:50 p.m. 
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President Chatigny reconvened the meeting at 11:20 p.m. 
 

President Chatigny announced that the Board authorized Redwine and Sherrill to 
submit the case to non binding mediation. 
 
11.  Adjournment   
 
President Chatigny adjourned the meeting at 11:20 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
_______________________________ 
Albert Chatigny, President of the 
Board of Directors of the 
Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District 
 
 
Attest: 
 
 
________________________________ 
C.J. Butcher, Secretary to the  
Board of Directors of the  
Beaumont Cherry Valley Water District 
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MEMORANDUM 

 
 
Date:   April 9, 2008 
 
From:   C.J. Butcher, General Manager 
 
To:   Board of Directors 
 
Subject:  Annexation request for property located on the corner of Michigan and  
  First Street, Parcel Number 418-341-030 

 
 
 The property is located on the corner of First Street and the Michigan right of 
way. There currently exists both a 16” potable and a 24” non-potable water main in First 
Street that traverse the north property line. Currently, the Michigan right of way is not 
developed. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Issue a Will Serve letter authorizing annexation to the District. 
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MEMORANDUM 

 
 
Date:   April 9, 2008 
 
From:   C.J. Butcher, General Manager 
 
To:   Board of Directors 
 
Subject:  JPIA Designated Director  

 
 
 The District currently does not have a Joint Powers Insurance Authority 
designated director. 
 
Recommendation: That the Board appoints a JPIA designated Director. 
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